Rebuilding Public Education NSW Department of Education

Dudley Public School
Project update | 17 October 2024

Dear staff, parents and carers,

Following our last update (22 July 2024), we are on track to continue completing the
landscaping works at Dudley Public School.

Works were successfully conducted over the Spring School Holidays and are expected to be
completed by the end of Term 4 2024. These final landscaping works support the
Remediation Action Plan.

Planned work over Term 4 2024

Work is progressing in the oval and grassed playground areas, west of the sports courts. This
work includes:

e applying fresh soil and new turf

e installation of sandstone blocks

e concrete works associated with the installation of ramp
e adding fresh mulch and plants

e applying fresh wood chip to soft fall areas.

Excavation works involving hazardous materials have been completed, with the soil stockpiled
and encapsulated on site. Removal of the stockpile will occur outside of school hours over the
next 3 weekends until it has been fully removed from site.

As stated in our previous update some areas will continue to be fenced off during the Summer
Holidays (2024-25) to enable the plants to establish.

Following the work, the school site will be inspected by an independent hygienist and the
school will receive a clearance certificate before the areas are reopened.

We will keep the community updated on the finalisation of the remediation plan and reopening
of playground spaces once they are completed.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest
priority.

If you have any questions about the work, please contact the NSW Department of Education
on the details below.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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